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From: Contact Centre (CRM) <contact@ribblevalley.gov.uk>
Sent: 16 May 2022 16:46

To: Planning

Subject: Planning Application Comments - 3/2022/0432

Planning Application Reference No.: 3/2022/0432

Address of Development: Fieldens arms Whalley rd mellor brook bb2 7pr

Comments: Re the application for a new orangery fextra outside tables in the past we have had problems with the
noise on the car park and outside covers when it’s hot weather or there is an act on etc people come outside making
noise also if the doors are left open we ca_from the pub so if the orangery doors are left open-

_up till 10.30 /11pm but not later as we have experienced on a regular
basis in the past only a few weeks ago |
I i previous years there has been noise on the car park up till 5am some weekends

when we have approached previous landlords they have said not there problem once customers leave the inside
whether it be for having a smoke or just sitting outside in groups || it s !ike an amphitheatre the noise
just echoes round so if they are putting extra tables outside that will be even more noise plus the late opening
Friday and Saturday means they could be hanging around the car park till the early hours many thanks



